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30" September 2015

Letter to parents and teachers (15/16-1)

Dear parents and teachers

It has been a month since the start of our new academic year and we have had our Year One
Parent Evening tonight. | am thankful for Year One parents’ positive comments, and it is a
pleasure to know that students have been enjoying school and homework, as well as happily
sharing school life with their parents. A good beginning is crucial and it is especially important to
spark children’s desire to inquire and learn during their first year at school. | have also
commended our Year One teachers’ good work in laying the best foundation for students while
maintaining a joyful learning process.

This era has yielded an explosion of information when limitless information can be transmitted and
received at an incredible speed. | am aware that even before the start of the school year, parents
have initiated different ‘Whatsapp’ groups to exchange news and information. While social media
can be a wonderful platform for information exchange and learning, it can also be a distraction and
a source of confusion when it is overly relied upon or if the information is not critically evaluated. It
is important not to misuse information in a way which hinders children’s learning. Technology is a
blessing to the contemporary society and it is important to use it wisely.

The issue of lead-contaminated water is a major concern in Hong Kong. A circular regarding the
water testing results has been issued to all parents. The results indicated that the level of lead
from unfiltered drinking water fountains, located at each level of the academic building, exceeded
the World Health Organization suggested safety limit. On the other hand, unfiltered water from the
canteen, café, staff rooms etc. met the stipulated standard. For health and safety reasons, the
school has installed filters for all drinking water sources, and will continue to be vigilant of further
developments.

When we signed our contract with the lunch supplier 2 years ago, we followed the evaluation
guidelines from the Department of Health under which pricing weighed 20%, whereas the
nutritional value of food and the facilities of lunch caterers were assigned a higher weighting. The
decision, then, was made by our selection committee consisted of parents, teachers and students,
and the overall comment so far has been satisfactory. The reason why our lunch is relatively
more costly is that we require the company to provide fruit 5 days a week, vegetables cooked at
our canteen, and that lunch boxes be distributed at school. This year is the final year of the
contract. We will consult with parents when we re-start the process of selecting a lunch supplier. If
the majority prefers to raise the weighting of pricing, we will lower that of other criteria and select
the company that offers a lower price.

Years 1, 6, 9 and 11 signify the start of different key learning stages, and | trust all have
successfully settled into their new academic year. Life-long learning is not only for students but

also parents and teachers, and | trust we will continue to work closely together on building another
successful year.

Wishing you all the best.
Yours sincerely

Dr. LAU, Siu-Ling
Head Principal



